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Action to Secure Government Support of a UN Convention on the Rights of Older People

Letter to Political Representatives Urging Government Support of a UN Convention on the Rights of Older People in Advance of the Open-Ended Working Group on Ageing









The IFA has created the following letter to be shared with political representatives in advance of the 14th session of the Open-ended Working Group on Ageing, due to meet from 20 to 24 May 2024. Please be advised that use of IFA letterhead requires that the contents of the letters remain unchanged unless specified (sections in bold can be adjusted to include your name and / or organizational affiliation). Alternatively, feel welcome to copy and paste the contents of the letters when sharing with the appropriate political representatives.


[Name of Minister]
[Position; i.e. Minister of Foreign Affairs]
[Government Building; i.e. House of Commons]
[Location; i.e. Ottawa, Canada]
										March 2024

Dear [Title],
UN convention on the human rights of older persons: [Insert your country]’s engagement in the 14th session of the UNGA Open-ended Working Group on Ageing (20-24 May 2024)
I write to urge you to express support, within the Government and at the United Nations level, for the elaboration of a new United Nations convention on the human rights of older persons. In my view the evidence presented to various United Nations forums over more than a decade has demonstrated that the current international framework has failed to deliver effective protection for the human rights of older persons: a new comprehensive, coherent legally binding instrument is required to bring about the major changes that are needed.
I ask in particular that the [Insert Country] government and the [Insert Country] mission to the United Nations in New York engage constructively with the current inter-sessional processes of the UNGA Open-ended Working Group on Ageing (OEWGA) in the lead up to its 14th session from 20-24 May 2024. In particular, I urge the Government to take all possible steps to ensure that the recommendations to be adopted by the OEWGA in May 2024 call for the drafting of a convention or at the very least leave open the possibility of such an instrument as part of the answer to the question of “how best to address” the gaps, limitations and deficiencies that exist in the international framework relating to the enjoyment by older persons of their human rights.
I and other older [Nationality] and civil society groups are keen to work with the Government and the New York mission to achieve these goals. I appreciate the strong support that the [Insert Country] Government and mission have shown for the meaningful participation of civil society in the processes of the OEWGA to date and hope that this will include support for meaningful engagement by civil society in the development of the recommendations currently being negotiated intersessionally.
I have also written to the [Insert highest political authority] and the Ministers for [Insert relevant portfolios], as responsibility for certain aspects of policy with regard to older persons falls within their portfolios.
I look forward to hearing from you. I can be reached on [Insert email or phone number if of interest].
Best regards
[Name]
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